SOG REPORT FOR ACPAC

Race and Ethnicity – More information regarding race and ethnicity will be required for federal reporting.  Banner will be releasing enhancements related to the new requirements. IT Services will be working with Institutional Research and all admissions entry points to have this information available for 2009.  

International Office – International office may be looking at a new product to track SEVIS information.  The International Office would like to keep better record of International permanent addresses to be in compliance with SEVIS.  It was decided that a new international address type would be added to banner that the International Office would maintain.  This would help in creating more online reporting options relating to international students.

Social Security Number – IT Services is still pursuing masking SSN in Banner.  The kickoff meeting is scheduled for February 6th to start looking into protecting SSN information in Banner.  The university will be partnering with a vendor to identify how to do this.  Department directors have been asked to send representatives to the meeting to provide feedback on what is needed and not needed regarding SSN access.

EZ-Pay: IUP has been having problems with student not paying bills on time and saying that they did not know that they had a bill.  The EZ-Pay allows staff members with basic access to it to identify whether a student has accessed their account or not.  This is helpful when dealing with students who state they didn’t know they had a bill.

Satori: A current student’s permanent address was changed in Banner because of the Satorri process run to clean addresses.  IT was able to identify that this student was in a population cell that was improperly setup and that the error was corrected and shouldn’t happen again. 
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